



  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

21 March 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0932 by the President, Barbara Riddy.  33 Members and 2 Guests were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting
Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Minutes of the 21 Feb 10 meeting be accepted.   
Seconded by Gordon Heys.                                                                                             Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
   The Executive discussed the issue of landing fees at CYCD, which will be addressed at Item 7b below.
3. Financial

a. Treasurer’s Report

Feb 10:

Income:                                               $  5,139.91                     

Expenses:                                            $  2,913.83
Net Income:                                        $  2,226.08
Net Income 1 Jan 10 to 28 Feb 10     $  5,293.72


Moved by Manuel Erickson: that the Feb 10 Financial Report be accepted.   

Seconded by Bob Hodgins.                                                                                        Carried

b. Presentation of 2010 Financial Forecast  

   Deferred until the April meeting to allow time for discussion of CYCD fees.
4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa.   
- Peter, with the assistance of Galt Durnford and Grant Howatt, installed a personal access

door in the Chem-tec hangar.  A few finishing touches will be completed soon.
-  the issue of installing an electronic door access system was deferred.

-  Members thanked Ken Griffith for providing a new container for the fuel spill kit, as well as providing gravel to fill in the puddles at the personnel gate.

 b.  Parking – Jeremy Howard.   
- Jeremy has had to resign as Parking Director.  Members thanked him for his contribution and wished him well.
-  Paul Ralph has volunteered to serve as Parking Director in Jeremy’s place.

-  There are four parking spaces available. 
c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
d. Membership – Ken Griffith. 

· Moved by Ken Griffith: that approval of Membership applications from the following be    approved:
Randy Galusha

Mike Wilkey

Larry Berg

Gordon Cluchey

Brian Schiller

Peter Meyers

Chuck Ellsworth

Seconded by Manuel Erickson.                                                                                  Carried
· Moved by Ken Griffith: that approval of Membership applications from the following be    approved subject to payment of Membership fees:

Clare Higgins

Dave Whitaker

Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                                        Carried
e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson.  
· The next issue will be published near the end of April.
              -     Thanks to Rod Powell for colour printing.

  -     Feedback and contributions to Av-Gass are encouraged.  Please contact Manuel directly at  pilot80@shaw.ca
f. Fuel – Al Brust.   
· 46,799 litres were available as of 21 Mar.
· the Treasurer noted that the price of fuel will be going up a few cents per litre within the next week due to the higher cost of the fuel just delivered.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
Fly-ins/Air Shows
13-18 Apr.  Sun ‘n Fun, Lakeland, FL.   
http://www.sun-n-fun.org/
17-19 Jun International Comanche Society, Canadian Tribe, Yellowknife, NWT

Contact Barbara Riddy briddy@writeme.com
25-27 Jun.  COPA Fly-in/Convention.  Summerside, PEI

http://www.copanational.org/Convention2010.cfm
7-11 Jul.  Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA

http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/default.cfm
17 Jul.  Princeton Fly-in

See letter on Clubhouse Notice Board

26 Jul – 1 Aug.  EAA Airventure. Oshkosh, WI.

http://www.eaa.org/airventure/
13-15 Aug.  Abbotsford International Air Show. Abbotsford, BC.

http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV

http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
11-13 Nov.  AOPA Aviation Summit. Long Beach, CA

http://www.aopa.org/summit/
a.  COPA Flight 91.  Mar 30.  COPA Flight 91 dinner meeting.  NFC Clubhouse at 1830.  Everyone welcome.

b. COPA President at Comox


       April 3, 2010:
COPA meeting with President and CEO Kevin Psutka followed by lunch and tours of the aviation museum www.comoxairforcemuseum.ca/Home.html and Spitfire restoration project www.y2kspitfire.com. This event is open to all COPA members. Bring a prospective member with you. Meeting starts at 11:00 (location to be determined) where Kevin will provide a PowerPoint update on COPA issues and the state of GA. Lunch at the Griffin Pub (1185 Kilmorley Road Comox) and tours to be completed by 15:30. If flying in, land at Courtenay Airpark CAH3 by 10:30. Transportation to the venues will be available. Contact Ray Dechene to register so we know how many to plan for and let him know if you need a ride from CAH3 250-468-1875 Piperavi8tor@gmail.com.

c. Navigation training.
CASARA will be conducting training at the NFC 9-11 Apr.  Navigation training will be held on 10 Apr from 0800 to 1030.  NFC Members are welcome to attend.
d. Safety presentation by John Lamb 18 Apr
5. Old Business
a. NAC Response to NFC Request for a Meeting.

Ken Griffith reported that the committee is considering NAC’s latest proposals regarding the lease.  Clarification of certain items will be requested at the NAC Annual General Meeting on 8 Apr.
b. Club Insurance
The President will post insurance quote information on the group web site.

c.
Proposed BBQ/Fly-in on 5 or 6 Jun           
It was suggested that we discuss the possibility of hosting a combined Fly-in with the Parksville-Qualicum Aero Club, given the situation regarding landing fees at Nanaimo. Fred Evoy, President of the Parksville-Qualicum Aero Club was present and was agreeable to this.  

Moved by Al Brust: that the 2010 NFC Fly-in/BBQ be held at Qualicum.  
Seconded by Manuel Erickson.                                                                                Carried                                                                                              
Action:                                                                                                          Barbara Riddy
c. Proposal to Host 2011 COPA Annual General Meeting

Members decided there is no possibility of this happening while there is even the possibility of CYCD imposing landing/service fees. No further action to be taken.
d. Proposed Fly-out to Twin Lakes            
Gordon Heys will investigate the possibility of holding the fly-out in August.
7. 
New Business

 
a.
Presentation of Honorary Life Membership to Frank Benvin

The President presented Frank with an Honorary Life Membership in recognition of his significant contributions to the NFC over the past several decades.
b.   NAC Imposition of fees at CYCD.

This issue was discussed for 1 hour and 20 minutes.  The gist of the discussion was the need to put pressure on the NAC, politicians, chambers of commerce, and tourist boards to make them aware of the business that general aviation brings to Nanaimo, and what will be lost if private aircraft avoid Nanaimo because it is the only airport with landing/service fees.


The opposition to such fees is building, and many flying clubs, schools and individuals have already expressed their intention to avoid Nanaimo.


An ad-hoc committee to advise the general aviation community of the fees and seek their support was formed, consisting of Kevin Palmer, Gordon Heys and Linda Brown (part-time).

Linda will contact flying schools and Barbara Riddy will contact flying clubs.


Kevin Psutka, President of COPA, has been most helpful.  He will be meeting Mike Hooper prior to the 8 Apr NAC AGM and will meet the NFC Executive before he meets Mike.


A special meeting of the NFC will be held at 1900hrs on Tuesday, 6 Apr to finalize the Club’s position prior to the NAC AGM on 8 Apr.
c.    Approval of new application form


Deferred
d and e.  Request for use of NFC Clubhouse


Moved  by Doug Sowden: that 

    -  CASARA be allowed to use the NFC Clubhouse 9-11 Apr for training; and

    -  Air Cadets be allowed to use the NFC Clubhouse 2-3 Apr for training.



Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                                            Carried

f. 
Yahoo Group and NFC web site
Members expressed concern that the Forum on Yahoo is awkward and wondered if the NFC site could be used to host the Forum.  Although the answer is yes, it was decided to keep the Forum on the Yahoo site because it does provide some security.
g.   Pop/Beer Machine
Deferred.  Ken Plant is in charge of the machines and Members are wondering whether or not prices are appropriate, and whether the Club is making or losing money.
8.
Next Meeting Date
Tues 6 Apr 1900.  Special meeting to prepare for the NAC AGM on 8 Apr.

18 Apr 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Ken Griffith: that the meeting be adjourned.  

Seconded by Manuel Erickson.                                                                                             Carried                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
         The meeting was adjourned at 1145.

Doug Wakefield
Secretary
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